














 

       October 1, 2021 

 

Dear Community Preservation Committee,  

We are writing in support of the Town of Belmont’s feasibility study application for the 
community basketball courts at Grove Street Park.   

As you are aware, Grove Street received a major overhaul in recent years thanks to CPA 
funding, but the basketball courts, as “stand-alone” project – were not included as a part of this 
work. The town is now in the process of assessing addition infrastructure work at the park, and 
we are hoping that the courts -- which are significantly cracked and damaged – be included in 
the feasibility study and reviewed for code.   

The Grove Street Park basketball courts represent one of the few outdoor courts in the Burbank, 
Harvard Lawn and Belmont Corner neighborhoods that serve hundreds of families in one, two 
and three family homes. 

Thank you in advance for your consideration of our letter, and for your support of the Town’s  
application.  

Best regards,  

 

Donna Ruvolo and Stephen Pinkerton 
Co-chairs 
Friends of Grove Street Park      



September 27, 2021 

 

Dear Chairperson Dionne, 

 

My name is Ajay Pathak and I have lived in Belmont for more than 50 years.  I am writing to you to 
express my support of the Belmont Youth Baseball’s effort to improve the baseball fields at the Grove 
St. playground in Belmont, MA. 

I grew up in Belmont and my brothers and I played in Little League on these fields at Grove St.  My 
parents came from India and baseball was new to them.  Little League gave them the opportunity to feel 
a greater part of the community.  These fields helped my brothers and I develop lifelong friends.  From 
the late 1960’s to the early 70’s, the fields at Grove St. always suffered from drainage issues.  One of the 
most difficult issues is the rescheduling of games because a small amount of rain made the fields 
unplayable. The infield tends to be the biggest problem but puddling occurred in the outfields as well. 

Starting in the 1990’s I started coaching baseball in Belmont including Little League.  I had twin boys in 
the program, and we played our games on the exact same fields I played on.  We still had the same 
problems with the fields at Grove St. as we did when I played on the fields. In fact, it seemed to have 
gotten worse.  The basepaths as well as the entire infield would have pooling of water which eventually 
lead to ditches, shoeprints, dog pawprints, etc. in the dirt.  The league and coaches did the best they 
could to try to make the fields playable, but it was extremely difficult.  I would haul red clay and bags of 
water absorption media, rakes and brooms to try to fix what we could but with poor drainage, and poor 
base material, there is only so much patching you can do. 

I have been very fortunate to travel around the country with my sports business.  Many of my clients in 
my golf business had sons and daughters that played in Little League and while traveling, if I had time, I 
would go with some of my clients to watch their kids play baseball.  You can’t take the coach out of 
coach!  I would marvel at some of the fields these kids would play on.  You could see these towns 
dedicated resources to ensure their youth sports had quality fields.  I would see how their communities 
would get together around these fields.  It was a sense of pride for the community. 

I currently still help coach and administer the older kids in baseball (grades 9-12) and I coach football for 
grades 7 & 8.  My sons, who I coached, now coach football and baseball and  give back to the 
community.  The importance of having quality fields for our youth to play on is a crucial building block 
for a sense of pride in one’s community but also to teach the valuable lesson of caring for something 
that can benefit others.  I am asking to please support Belmont Youth Baseball’s effort to upgrade and 
improve the fields at Grove St.  Generationally, you can see what it has done for my family.  I know it will 
mean a lot to many other families for many generations. 

 

Very Truly Yours, 

 

 

Ajay M. Pathak 



            September 18, 2021 

Dear Chairperson Dionne, 

We are writing to the Community Preservation Committee as members of the Belmont community with an interest in 
the Belmont Youth Baseball/Softball program and as advocates for the Grove Street Park.  We want to support the 
application you have received for reconstruction of the three Grove Street baseball fields and basketball court.  

This project is meant to “overhaul” the fields in place.  There is no ask for changes in placement or changes to related, 
surrounding structures.  Instead, the project is focused on re-grading the three Grove Street baseball fields, as well as 
analyzing and addressing drainage issues.   

With respect to grading, field levels have become a significant safety concern.  The “bumpy” nature of the underlying 
ground, in conjunction with growing height changes between the infield, the base paths, and again with the outfield, 
cause highly unpredictable changes in the trajectory of baseballs hit into the field of play.  In the past season alone, we 
had three instances where balls “jumped” and struck players in the facial area, causing significant (albeit it thankfully not 
permanent) physical harm.   

In terms of drainage, the nature of the current infields is such that water does not drain well after rain.  Without 
intervention and the use of chemical agents (e.g. “quick dry”), water can stand in the home plate area, dugouts, and 
base paths for days.  These conditions are unplayable, and it quickly becomes difficult to reschedule events that are 
cancelled as a result of poor field conditions. 

Please note that the three Grove Street baseball fields are called 46/60 fields, which are regulation size for Cal Ripken 
and Little League Baseball.  (Cal Ripken is the national charter under which Belmont Youth Baseball operates.)  These are 
the only 46/60 fields in Belmont, and so necessarily serve hundreds of Belmont youth players each year between the 
ages of 5 and 12.  While these fields can be used for training at all ages, for 9-12 year old players these are the only fields 
on which baseball can be played in the town of Belmont. 

In addition, one of the three fields is currently dedicated to long time coach and resident Hank Doyle.  It is our intention 
to name a second field (the one on the corner of Grove St and Grovesner St.) after another coach of 30+ years, namely 
Dan Kelleher, who dedicated his life to teaching our community youth both ice hockey and baseball.  While we can 
never do enough to honor his memory, a newly reconstructed playing surface, designed to serve our young players for 
another 30 years to come, feels appropriate. 

Finally, we (the Belmont Youth Baseball/Softball Board of Directors) like Dan Kelleher believe in the value of youth 
sports as a way to expose children to many of life’s important lessons.  Experiencing both successes and failures in sports 
are invaluable experiences and foster growth and citizenship in our young community members.  We are also coaches, 
and we often say: we are not developing athletes, we are growing young men and women.  What’s more, the bonds and 
friendships formed on the field are without parallel.  Sports in general, and of course youth baseball, are incredibly 
important to us and an important offering to the Belmont community.   

Given the necessity of these size fields, the history of reconstruction (where the Grove Street fields have not seen any 
major reconstruction for more than 25 years), and the importance of youth baseball to our young players, we feel it is 
very important that this project be undertaken, and we offer our full support for the Grove Street baseball field and 
basketball court reconstruction project. 

Sincerely, 

The Belmont Youth Baseball/Softball Board of Directors, namely: 

Keith Lockwood    Pete Noone   Michael Mahoney     Andrew Burns    William Regan     Robert Dolan   Brendan Kelleher   Brendan Connolly    
Doug Connolly     Bruce MacKinnon     Dale Clutter      Daniel LL Smith    David Jones      Gregg Jerkiewicz    Jill Callanan   John Markos   
Michael Grant Michael Pizzi     Pat O’Connell    Paul Mutch     Pierre Raymond      Paul Melanson      Rocco Mastrangelo 



          September 19, 2021 

 

RE: Renovation of Grove Street Baseball Fields in Belmont, MA 

 

Dear Chairperson Dionne, 

 

Thank you for your consideration of this letter.  My name is Eugene Han, and I am writing to your 

committee in advocacy of the application you have received for the renovation of the youth baseball 

fields and basketball court at Grove Street Park in Belmont, MA. 

 

My wife and two children have lived in Belmont since 2014, and I have gratefully served as a coach for 

Belmont Youth Baseball since 2017.  A number of those years were spent on the Grove Street fields.  

With sincerity, I can say that I have seen several kids develop their skills and love for baseball at Grove 

Street.  And, perhaps more importantly, I’ve witnessed all the players develop their work ethic and 

sportsmanship at these fields while participating in our program.  Grove Street has also always been a 

welcome place for the parents to enjoy an evening of youth baseball in our community. 

 

As such, I will advise that the condition of the three fields can noticeably use improvements at this time.  

The players and parents should certainly expect a safe environment to learn baseball, and thrive in team 

sports overall.  I would note two concerns – the grading of the fields, and drainage after rain – both of 

which can have implications in safety.  I firmly believe that these factors ultimately affect the 

development of our younger baseball players. 

 

Finally, we do have friends and players visit from surrounding towns.  Just this past week, a visiting  

personal friend of mine noted how beautiful our parks were.  This further convinced me to write to you, 

as a means to promote the necessary upkeep of these fields.  They are, and should be, a proud 

representation of Belmont. 

 

Respectfully,  

Eugene Han 

 

Coach, Belmont Youth Baseball 


